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Pensacola Futbol Club 

Executive Board Meeting

Minutes

June 2, 2009

Robert Stone, PFC President, called the meeting to order at 6:10 in the PFC clubhouse. Those board members in attendance were Robert Stone, Jeff Gulsby, 

Gary Marsh, Ian Welsh, Christa Welsh, Christy Harpole, Kevin Webb, David Kemp, Dave Werdung, Rhonda Iserman and Cathy Lacey. 


Minutes from the AGM and April’s board meeting were presented for approval. A motion was made to approve the AGM minutes of April 29, 2009 and the board minutes of May 5, 2009 as stated. All in favor. Motion passed. 


Accounts Receivable: Rhonda Iserman reported that 15 of the 30 members who owe dues for the previous season have paid or have a plan in place to pay their balance due. Pulling of player cards due to unpaid fees was discussed. It was determined that on the 45th day a player (family) will be warned that the card will be pulled. Previously, the player (family) was warned on the 60th day in arrears. The change will allow time for team managers and coaches to adjust their roster in preparation for a team play date or tournament. 

Fees were discussed: Training players are $50.00 per month and the full time player fee is $80.00. After discussion it was determined that coupon payment books are no longer needed. Managers and staff will guide families to the website and use of the online payment system which will be up and running shortly. Christy Harpole discussed the online registration/fee online program. 


Financials: Ian and Christa Welsh presented the PFC budget for the upcoming year. The budget was reviewed and discussion was held. A motion was made by Robert Stone to approve the PFC ’09-’10 budget in full as presented. Discussion held. The motion was seconded by Jeff Gulsby. All in favor. Motion passed. Please see the attached budget for informational purposes. If you have any questions and/or comments contact Ian and Christa Welsh.


DOC Report: Tryouts went well with lots of positive feed back. 

· Rosters are being finalized in the upper age groups. Increases in numbers are being seen across the board. 
· College Expo and camps need to be pumped up by managers

· Players for ManU Training in Dallas are being notified, travel in the works

· Tournament schedule for ’09-’10 is in progress. A request was made to have it completed by the end of June.

· NSCAA convention is in January for the DOC

Recreation Commissioner Report: The high school league is now in session. We have 6 boys and 7 girls teams. 
Select/Tournament Commissioner Report: Discussion was held concerning tournament names. It was decided that we need to contact Hassan Nazari of the Dallas Texans to determine our right to use the Nike name in our tournament name. Christa Welsh will investigate. Also, dates for the PFC Classic were discussed keeping in mind that the Dallas Texans cannot attend if the tournament is held President’s Day weekend.
· The signing day form was reviewed. Remove club/player contract item and the US Club Registration Form

· No club/player contract. All info is online and identified as club expectations and will be referred to in the event it’s needed due to misconduct etc.

· Teams to register as FYSA only…US Club registration to be determined on a case by case basis

· Uniforms will be available for sizing and order. Payment requested on signing day and expected in full by June 30th
· Registration fees were reviewed

· Pickup games will be held from 10-12noon.

Scholarship: Discussion was held concerning the form used and the amounts to be awarded. Also, service hours were briefly discussed. The scholarship committee is getting this together and more will follow. 

Field Maintenance Coordinator: Kevin asked that his cell # be corrected on the Administrative Contact list. His cell # is 380-4098. 

· Cindy Edmonds is no longer the field assignor. A replacement is needed. 

· Herbicide and fertilization products have been applied for the season. Mole crickets are back. 

· A lightning strike disabled some of the irrigation system on Fields 7&8. Repairs have been made. We paid for the material needed to make the repair but not the labor. Monies may be needed in case we have to pay for the labor. 

· Alternatives to paying for the mowing of the fields were discussed.
Old Business: The mission statement for the club is still in the works. Dave Werdung and David Kemp are working this and it’s tabled till the board meeting in July. 
New Business: Discussion held concerning a 3v3 Live tournament. Dates were debated. Considering the events the club supports in that time frame, monies and demands of organizing the startup of the new season as DTF it was decided that the 3v3 would not be doable. 

Wrap-up:

· Collection of monies donated online as part of the tryout registration process was discussed. 

· The Scholarship Committee is made up of Gary Marsh, Christy Harpole and another yet to be determined member. It’s preferred that this member be from the boys side. 

· The “hybrid” PFC/DT contract is being worked on by Ian Welsh, Christa Welsh and David Kemp.  

· Jeff Gulsby is editing the registration checklist for signing day. 
Motion made to adjourn. All in favor. Meeting adjourned at 8:35pm. The next meeting of the board will take place Monday, July 13, 2009 at 6pm. Agenda items are required by July 10, 2009. 









Submitted for approval,








Cathy Lacey









PFC Secretary

